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February 16, 2021 
 

Indigenous Relations   
8th fl 108 Street Building 
9942 - 108 Street 
Edmonton, AB  T5K 2J5  
Attention:  Robert Kopecky, Director - Consultation South Region 
 
Dear Sirs: 

RE: Springbank Off-Stream Reservoir Project  
NRCB Application No. 1701 

The Natural Resources Conservation Board, having received and reviewed the Applicant's responses to the 
supplementary information requests, and after providing public notice and conducting a pre-hearing 
conference, has scheduled a public hearing to commence March 22, 2021. The hearing process will provide 
for further written submissions from interested parties and for directly affected parties to provide written 
submissions, oral advocacy and cross-examination opportunities. The hearing process will complete the 
NRCB record, on which it will determine whether the project is in the public interest.  

In the letter of October 2, 2018 (copy enclosed, for ease of reference), Ms. Croteau of Aboriginal Law, 
Alberta Justice and Solicitor General, reminded the NRCB that any consultation occurring within the NRCB 
process would serve to complement, not replace, consultation already being undertaken by the government 
of Alberta. Ms. Croteau also wrote that consultation directed by Alberta Environment and Parks has been 
ongoing and would continue until AEP determines that adequate meaningful consultation had occurred. 

With that in mind, please identify any procedural considerations that the NRCB could incorporate that 
would further complement the consultation process being conducted by the government of Alberta. For 
clarity, the NRCB is not asking for an assessment of the adequacy of the Crown's direct Aboriginal 
consultation, and is not responsible for assessing the adequacy of Alberta's direct Aboriginal consultation. 
The NRCB, acting impartially under the Natural Resources Conservation Board Act, and as a public agency 
under the Alberta Public Agencies Governance Act, is coordinating its decision-making process with Alberta's 
direct Aboriginal consultation process to ensure that a binding decision whether the project is in the public 
interest can be taken by the NRCB. 

Yours truly; 
 
 
 
Bill Kennedy 
General Counsel 
 
cc: Ronald Kruhlak, Q.C. (counsel for Alberta Transportation) 
 Alberta Environment and Parks (Attention: Corinne Kristensen, Director, Regulatory Assurance) 
 Angela Croteau, Justice and Solicitor General, Aboriginal Law Section 
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